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Go Reclaim Georgia & Georgia Citizens Demand Republican Legislators Sever Ties to a 
Private Corporation Posing as a Political Party and the Contract with Dominion Voting 
Systems, Inc.  
 
ATLANTA, GA - On January 29, 2025, Go Reclaim Georgia founders Susan Opraseuth and 
Sarah Thompson, along with 14 GA citizens representing 14 counties, including several U.S. 
Veterans, hand-delivered a formal redress of grievances to every Republican member of the 
Georgia House and Senate. It requires their immediate action to sever allegiance to the private 
corporation masquerading as the state’s Republican Party and all support for Dominion Voting 
Systems, Inc. These two acts of good faith will restore the voting rights of Georgians and their 
broken representative government. 
 
Since 2014, Georgia’s Secretary of State has authorized the Georgia Republican Party, Inc. - a 
private corporation, not a lawful political party under Georgia Election Code - to exert total 
control over Republican political operations in Georgia, including state action. This corporate 
takeover violates the 10th Amendment and Article 4 of the U.S. Constitution, which guarantees 
power to The People and a representative form of government. The government coercion of 
our poll officers to sign electronic data strips under Canadian foreign law subverts our 
government. And, the government’s prohibition of the counting of all races from our paper 
ballots violates our civil voting rights. At this time, Georgians don’t have the lawful elective 
franchise that is guaranteed to them as a basic right in Ga Title 21 (1-2-6(4)). 
 
“This corporate setup has led to a world of trouble - from rigged ballot access and bad 
candidates to hidden public money and backroom deals that undermine the will of the voters. 
Simply put, this is a transparency crisis of the highest degree. Legislators have now received 
undeniable proof,” said Susan Opraseuth, co-founder of Go Reclaim Georgia. 
 
Go Reclaim Georgia warns that the upcoming Georgia “GOP” caucuses and conventions will 
be yet another corporate fundraiser aiming for millions of dollars in public donations. This has 
been the case since 2014 when Brian Kemp rose to power. Legislators are urged to sever 
corporate ties and publicly declare their commitment to the U.S. Constitution by February 5, 
2025, or face the reality that Georgia voters and federal courts are waking up to the deception.  
 
For more information and to read their First Amendment petition for redress of grievances, visit 
GoReclaimGA.org or their profile on X.com. 


